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Continuing Commitment to Excellence     

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of Agreement with Orange  
Lien Data, Inc for property research requests 
 

Date: August 18, 2021 
 

 

Per Section 2-7 of the City of South Daytona Code of Ordinances, the fee for research for 
outstanding liens, assessments and other fees is fifteen dollars ($15.00) per parcel of real 
property.  City staff receives between 10 and 20 requests weekly, and many requests are 
repetitive.  The requests take valuable staff time researching existing liens, utility bills, 
open code enforcement cases and open or expired permits on specified properties.   The 
lien requests are routed to four internal departments (Finance, Utility Billing, Code 
Compliance and Permitting) and each request requires five (5) to fifteen (15) minutes of 
research per department.   

Instead of the numerous requests, staff members would send a weekly update to Orange 
Data, Inc who will maintain a database.  Title companies, real estate professionals and the 
like will be directed to Orange Data for their inquiries.  The requestor will pay $30.00 to 
Orange Data, Inc and receive an efficient response.  Expedited services are also available.  
The City of South Daytona will continue to receive $15.00 per request and no additional 
costs are required.   

Staff conducted research found that most cities charge $40 to $60 per request.  Requestors 
will see an increase of $15.00 per request with this change which is still less than most 
municipalities.     

The City of Delray Beach awarded a competitive bid to Orange Lien Data Inc in March 2019 
for three years.  Staff is requesting to piggyback the City of Delray Beach’s contract.    




















